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CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING 
         June 21, 2012 
              7:00 p.m. 
  
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chair Mike Decubellis, Pauline Ball and Mike Hasty 
 
Chair Mike Decubellis opened this Conservation Commission meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
He explained that it was called because the June 14th session had been cancelled.  
The Commission received a Wetlands application just prior to that cancelled 
meeting and the applicant, because of a time restraint, requested that it be reviewed 
as soon as possible. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Wetlands Permit application – Armand Poirier; Dutton Road; Map 225-016; RL 1. 
 
Chairman Decubellis and members of the commission reviewed the Minimum 
Impact Agricultural Projects Wetlands Permit application. The impact area totals 
890 sq ft. Two large box culverts will be installed on two braids of Curtis Brook. 
After installation the concrete box culverts will be covered with natural material 
where it is part of the stream bed to allow fish passage. Stone wingwalls will be 
embedded into the bank to keep water flow from undermining the culverts and it is 
being engineered to handle water during a 25 year storm event. 
 
Chairman Decubellis noted that this conservation plan was developed for Armand 
Poirier by the Natural Resource Conservation District and the packet appeared to 
be complete. 
 
Pauline Ball mentioned that there was a concern addressed by the Town Clerk that 
an abutter list and notification receipts were not included in the packet. After 
reviewing the required information for acceptance of the application, it was noted 
that this information was not requested. Chairman Decubellis said that he would 
contact Trish Schultz to discuss this issue. 
 
M. Hasty said that he did not have any other issues and the application looked 
complete. 
 
VOTE: M. Decubellis made a motion to accept this wetland application contingent 
upon whether or not an abutter list and notification receipts are required. If the list 
and receipts are required, this acceptance will be null and void. The vote in favor of 
the motion was unanimous. 
 
Having no other issues to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.  The next 
meeting will be held on Thursday, July 12th in Citizens Hall. 
 
Pauline Ball 


